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TO:  Faculty/Staff, Parents/Legal Guardians, students and other concerned parties  

 
SED Nos.: Phase 2:     SED Nos.: Smart Schools: 
03-07-01-06-0-001-007 – Port Dickinson Elementary  03-07-01-06-0-001-008 – Port Dickinson Elementary 
03-07-01-06-0-004-010 – Chenango Bridge Elementary  03-07-01-06-0-004-011 – Chenango Bridge Elem 
03-07-01-06-0-002-012 – Middle/High School  03-07-01-06-0-002-013 – Middle/High School  
03-07-01-06-5-006-005 – Bus Garage    03-07-01-06-5-006-006 – Bus Garage 

 
The Chenango Valley Central School District anticipates conducting a construction project commencing on or about April 
17, 2017. This project will be conducted at the following locations:  

 
Port Dickinson Elementary School, 770 Chenango Street, Binghamton, NY 13901 
Chenango Bridge Elementary School, 741 River Road, Binghamton, NY 13901 
Chenango Valley Middle/High School, 221 Chenango Bridge Road, Binghamton, NY 13901 
Chenango Valley CSD Bus Garage, 221 Chenango Bridge Road, Binghamton, NY 13901 

 
The project will consist of the following:  
 
Port Dickinson Elementary: 
Project consists of cooling tower replacement, boiler replacement, make up air unit replacement, fire alarm system 
replacement, PA system replacement, kitchen and cafetorium renovations, creation of secure vestibule and associated office, 
and new camera system. 
Middle/High School: 
Project includes pool light fixture replacement, pool ventilation system replacement, and new camera system. 
Chenango Bridge Elementary: 
Project includes pavement reconstruction, HVAC system improvements, PA system replacement, fire alarm system 
replacement, kitchen renovation, multi-purpose room renovation, new security office and secure vestibule, and new camera 
system. 
Bus Garage: 
Project consists of new fueling station, new fuel monitoring system, new data connection from Middle/High School, and 
new camera system. 
 
Pursuant to Education Commissioner's Regulation 155.5(d), the Chenango Valley Central School District will provide a safe 
school environment throughout this project, including an update of the school emergency plan to reflect any temporary exits 
or procedures needed as a result of the construction work at the school facilities. Fire drills will be held to familiarize students 
and staff with any temporary exits. The construction area will be separated from occupied areas of the building, all 
construction workers will be required to wear photo identification badges, and noise levels will be kept to a minimum while 
the building is occupied. All applicable federal and state rules and regulations will be strictly adhered to throughout the length 
of this project.  
 
Specific questions or concerns about this project may be directed to Mr. George Zlock, Director of Facilities and Operations 
- Chenango Valley Central School District, at (607) 762-6861. 
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